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Rose Lawhorne is Chief Nursing Officer at Bartlett 
Regional Hospital (BRH) and Operations Section Chief 
for the Covid-19 response. In mid-March, Bartlett began 
to prepare in earnest for potential COVID-19 surge. 
With the City and Borough of Juneau (CBJ) Incident 

Command Structure (ICS), a Unified Incident Command (UIC) established to 
guide response efforts. BRH ICS developed and implemented an emergency 
operations plan (EOP) to respond to the pandemic. The unit assessed facility 
layout and implemented revisions to space, airflow, and work processes to 
allow for isolation and care of both non-viral and COVID-19 patients, follow-
ing a multi-level surge strategy that incorporated a plan for overflow into alter-
nate care sites. Equipment and supplies were evaluated, with additional stock 
on hand purchased. Personal protective equipment (PPE) was purchased in 
greater volumes as available through supply chains and special ordering pro-
cesses. Through an incredible response from community members, masks and 
gowns were made and distributed. The needs of vulnerable populations were 
evaluated and addressed. Currently, BRH is resuming normal services and 
operations, yet remains prepared for a surge of COVID-19 patients. CBJ UIC 
efforts are focused on community testing and supporting the “new normal”. 
      Lawhorne began her journey at Bartlett in 1993, working in the patient 
registration and billing departments for six years. In 1999, she moved to 
Anchorage where she obtained her nursing degree and worked at Alaska 
Regional Hospital. She returned to Bartlett in 2002, working in Critical Care 
and the Emergency Department (ED) till she became ED Director in 2010. 
Over the years, she was given responsibility for additional areas and became 
Assistant Chief Clinical Officer. Lawhorne holds an Associate of Applied 
Science in Nursing from University of Alaska, a Bachelor of Science and 
Master of Science in Nursing from University of Phoenix. 
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Young Rotarians 

About 25 members stayed online during last week’s Zoom meeting to discuss whether to be-
gin meeting in person again. The last meeting at TK McGuire’s was March 12. As of May 22, 
Gov. Dunleavy allowed all businesses to open at usual. The club’s venue offered to spread out 
tables and modify procedures for serving food. According to club President Julie Olson, “The 
consensus was that we are not quite ready. We will re-evaluate in a few weeks. The Zoom 
meetings have been working very well and we will continue those in the meantime.” 


